
 

Important Dates For Your Diary  

March  

23rd  Chess 

24th  District Athletics ï Selected Students 

28th  SMART8 Yrs 3-6 

28th  After School Mandarin Yrs 1-2 

29th  School Photo Day ï Whole School 

29th  Coding 

30th  Chess 

31st  LAST DAY OF TER M 1 

 STUDENTS DISMISSED AT 2:30 

 

April  

18th  FIRST DAY OF TERM 2  

21st  Hands on Science Incursion Yr 2 

25th  ANZAC DAY ï NO SCHOOL 

26th  CURRICULUM DAY ï NO SCHOOL 

28th  Interschool Sports Yr 6

  

May  

2nd  SMART8 Yrs 3-6 

3rd  Prime Science Yr 6 

3rd  Coding 

4th  Chess 

5th  Interschool Sports Yr 6 

9th  SMART8 Yrs 3-6 

9th  NAPLAN Yrs 3&5 

10th  NAPLAN Yrs 3&5 

10th  Chess 

11th  NAPLAN Yrs 3&5 

12th  Interschool Sports Yr 6 

16th  SMART8 Yrs 3-6 

17th  Coding 

18th  Chess 

18th  VSSS Dance 

 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

Dear Members of the Glen Waverley Primary School 
Community, 
 
Welcome to the final newsletter for Term One ς LΩƳ 
sure you would agree, where has the term gone? 
 
As usual we have another very exciting and information 
packed newsletter in order to share the many 
marvellous things which have occurred at our 
wonderful school over the past fortnight such as:  
 
Congratulations to Miss Teoh 
On Wednesday 15th March Miss Teoh (Mrs. Chau) 
proudly welcomed Levi, weighing a very healthy 2.63kg, 
to their family and also the Glen Waverley Primary 
School family. Everyone is doing well and Miss Teoh 
looks forward to bringing Levi to school in the very near 
future.  
 

Welcome to Jeff de Villa and Andrew (Andy) Platt 
I am thrilled to acknowledge the arrival of: 
- Jeff de Villa, who is our Acting Assistant Principal at 

least until the end of Semester One (replacing Mr. 
Kitch whilst Damien is at Knox Central PS). Jeff was 
previously at Birmingham PS which is also another 
CIS school. Please refer to his introduction 
contained within the newsletter. 

- Andrew Platt has been a Maintenance Engineer for 
many years and I am thrilled to have his expertise, 
skills, passion and knowledge within our school as 
our Facilities Manager.  

 
Jeff and Andy have already made extremely positive 
contributions to our school which is just fabulous and a 
credit to both of them. 
 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Situated in the West Wing on the School Grounds 

Open Monday between 3.00 ï 4.30 pm 

Wednesday between 8:15 ï 9:30 

Closed Public Holidays and School Holidays 

Orders may be left with the office 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH ORDERS 
 

Lunch orders are available from our service provider Balance Living 

Catering five days a week. 

Ordering is done through an online service, details of which are 

available on our website or visit 

http://www.balancedlivingcatering.com.au/ 

school-lunch-ordering.html 

 

  

23rd March 2017 Term 1, Issue 4 

http://www.balancedlivingcatering.com.au/


PRINCIPALôS REPORT (Contôd) 

 
Term 1, Issue 4 23rd March 2017 

 
Cultural Diversity Week ς άhǳǊ WƻǳǊƴŜȅΣ hǳǊ {ǘƻǊƛŜǎέ όǘƻ DƭŜƴ ²ŀǾŜǊƭŜȅ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭύ 
Lǘ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ōǳƛƭŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ /ǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ 5ƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ǿŜŜƪΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ 
ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘŀǎƪǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ όŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘŀƭύ ƘƻƳŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘŀǎƪǎ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜŜƴ ŦŀōǳƭƻǳǎΗ ! ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜ 
thank you to the families who completed the task as it is extremely important that we share, acknowledge and celebrate the 
wonderful cultures that make up our Internationally Accredited and very multicultural school. 
 
The Glen Waverley PS Multicultural Week celebrations included: 
Monday ς a special assembly filled with lots of performances 
Tuesday ς Harmony Day. The children and staff were dressed in Orange or their national dress 
Wednesday ς Twilight Sports. Wow, what a fantastic night of family fun, laughter and encouragement! 
Thursday ς the children participated in Class Buddy tasks with a multicultural learning intention  
 
During the week, we displayed the άhǳǊ WƻǳǊƴŜȅΣ hǳǊ {ǘƻǊƛŜǎέ όǘƻ DƭŜƴ ²ŀǾŜǊƭŜȅ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭύ home learning tasks 
throughout the school. These will soon be collated and made into books so we can keep and share for many years to come.  

 
Twilight Sports 
Wow, what a fabulous night the 2017 Twilight Sports was! It was just amazing to see the children, parents and staff involved 
in various sporting events whilst having so much fun! A sincere thank you to everyone for your fabulous contribution and to 
our amazing PE teachers (Anna Hardy and Jason McCormick) for their incredibly organisation.  

 
Cultural Diversity Week Poster Competition 
The Multicultural Commission of Victoria hold an annual poster competition and we are very proud to report that, once 
again, some of our children have won prizes. Congratulations and well done to: 
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Hishan (Year 1) ς first prize in the Year Prep and 1 category 
 
Buwanaji (Year 4) ς first prize in the Year 2 ς 4 category  
 
Amali (Year 2) ς runner up in the Year 2 ς 4 category 
 
The children and their families have been invited to a 
special ceremony at Federation Square this Saturday and 
we hope to share some of the photographs from this 
experience in our next newsletter. 
 
Congratulations Hishan, Buwanaji and Amali, what a 
fantastic effort and a lovely way of completing Cultural 
Diversity Week at our school. We are all so, so, so proud of 
you!  

 

Congratulations to the following children 
Last Friday Alex (Year 5) competed in the Divisional Swimming championships and 
finished a very commendable 6th with a time of 37.59 which is almost 2 seconds 
better than his previous time of 39.69 (his PB ς personal best). Well done and 
congratulations Alex as we are all extremely proud of you! 
 
On Sunday 12th March Afsheen (Year 2) competed in the Weet-Bix Tryathlon which 
comprised of swimming 75 meters, bike riding 3km and running 500m.  Afsheen 
stated that she ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ 
ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΗ 
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Facilities Update 
Work on our new portable has continued with earnest over the past fortnight. The tradespeople have been very busy 
installing a landing, balustrades and concrete pathing.  Fingers crossed that these works will be completed by the end of the 
month!   

 

²ŜΩǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿǎ ς again! 
Last week a photographer from the Herald Sun newspaper visited our school in order to take some photos of Jaz and the 
children in 6A. On Saturday an article was published with a wonderful photo of Jaz, Kertik and Diya which encourages others 
to be Puppy Raisers. A copy of the article is included for your enjoyment and once again, congratulations to Ms. Rennie and 
6A for this fabulous service learning initiative.  
 



PRINCIPALôS REPORT (Contôd) 

 

 

23rd March 2017 Term 1, Issue 4 

Glen Waverley Primary School  774 High Street Road,  Glen Waverley   3150 

Ph: 9802 9938   Fax: 9886 1590   Email: glen.waverley.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   Website: www.glenps.vic.edu.au 

 

Curriculum Day 
As you would be aware, last Friday we held our second Curriculum Day for the year and covered the following concepts: 

- Learning Intentions and Success Criteria 
- Maths Pacing Calendars and 
- Spelling. 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ aǊǎΦ DƻǳƎƘΩǎ ǇƛŜŎŜ ŀǎ ǎƘŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŎƻƳǇǊŜƘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ƻǾŜǊǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ   

 

School Council Elections  
Once again a sincere thank yoǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳŜǊƻǳǎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ōŀƭƭƻǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
process. I am extremely pleased to announce the 2017 Glen Waverley Primary School Council consists of the following 
people: 
 
Parent representatives: 
Jyothsna Rama Rao, Savitha Krishnappa, Alan Williams, Hayley Ho, Dilum De Silva, Nuwan Ranasingha,  
Paul Van Den Bergen, Deepa Damle and Rajan Anandasivam 
 
Staff representatives: 
Sarah Donald, Jeff de Villa, Andrea Lowe and Lisa Gough. 
 
Office Bearer Positions are as follows: 
 
President:   Dr. Paul van den Bergen 
Vice President:  Dr. Jyothsna Rama Rao 
Treasurer:   Savitha Krishnappa 
Secretary:  Lisa Gough  
 
Thank you and best wishes to everyone involved with our School Council as I am certain 
 it will be another marvellous year.  

 

Curriculum Day  �L�V���D���G�D�\���I�R�U���³�7�H�D�F�K�H�U���6�F�K�R�R�O�´ 


